
 

 

Nisqually Indian Tribe 

4820 She-Nah-Num Dr. S.E. 

Olympia, WA  98513 

(360) 456-5221 

 
January 26, 2021 
  
Joyce Phillips, AICP 
Senior Planner 
City of Olympia 
Community Planning and Development 
601 4th Avenue 
Olympia WA 98507 
 
Dear Ms. Phillips,  
  
The Nisqually Indian Tribe thanks you for the opportunity to comment on:  
  
Re:  20-4936 
 
The Nisqually Indian Tribe’s THPO has reviewed the notice of application and 
accompanying documents that were provided for the above named project and 
has no further comments or concerns. Please keep us informed if there are any 
Inadvertent Discoveries of Archaeological Resources/Human Burials. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Brad Beach 
THPO Department 
360-456-5221 ext 1277 
beach.brad@nisqually-nsn.gov 
 
Annette “Nettsie” Bullchild 
THPO Department 
360-456-5221 ext 1106 
bullchild.annette@nisqually-nsn.gov 
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